
West Cumberland Orienteering Club
Week 10 7 March 2016

Upcoming Fixtures....
THIS WEEK  Thur 10 March, Crow Park, 
Keswick. Second of the Spring Series events. Short 
courses around the Cockshot Woods and the lake shore. 
Cost £3.50/£2. Starts from 5.45 to 7pm, but will get dark 
quickly so you may need a torch if you are a late starter so 
you can see the map!

Thur 17 March, Marron Leys, Rowrah. Third 
of the Spring Series events. Short courses around this 
newly planted woodland area where the trees are starting 
to mature. Cost £3.50/£2. Starts from 5.30 to 6.30pm, but 
will get dark quickly so you may need a torch if you are a 
late starter so you can see the map! There will be a parking 
charge of £1 for the use of the farm yard.

Sun 20 March, Leaps Beck Galoppen. The 
third Galoppen of the 2016 series. Details on website. Cockermouth Streets  3.3.2016

(Selection from the results.)
Long A
1st	 Alastair Thomas	 26:14
2nd	 Mike Harrison	 31:47
3rd	 Lynne Thomas	 33:16
4th	 Caitlin Irving	 33:28
5th	 Ben Breeze	 34:39
6th	 John Taylor	 35:02
7th	 Joe Greenwood	 36:52
8th	 Rosie Spencer	 37:03
9th	 Chris Emerson	 42:39
10th	 John Bacon	 43:58
11th	 Alice Kemp	 49:00
12th	 Katie Ray	 49:04
Long B
1st	 Daniel Spencer	 29:19
2nd	 Niamh Hunter	 29:40
3rd	 Alan Irving	 30:09
4th	 Michael Billinghurst	 30:44
5th	 Joseph Sunley	 33:53
6th	 Ian Teasdale	 34:55
7th	 Roger Jackson	 34:59
8th	 Steven Breeze	 35:35
9th	 Louis Morris	 36:16
10th	 Ben Goodwin	 38:52
11th	 Stuart Parker	 40:08
12th	 Carys Thomas	 45:40
Short
1st	 Ellen Lister	 13:11
2nd	 Isobel Greenwood	 14:26
3rd	 Wilfrid Teasdale	 15:15
4th	 Henry Teasdale	 15:16
5th	 Isaac Hunter	 17:22Keep an eye on the Facebook page for Club goings-on!

http://www.facebook.com/pages/West-Cumberland-Orienteering-Club/165760043481944?v=info

BOF Membership
The BOF AGM on 25 March at Leeds 
Uni will decide on membership fees 
and event levy for 2017. Membership 
fees are proposed to increase from 
the current £5 & £2 to £15 & £5, with 
the levy increasing from £1.25 to 
£1.35 per equivalent participant.
The current levels were set in 2012 
to harmonise a differential between 
local and full BOF members.
If you wish to evaluate the proposal 
then have a look at the AGM 
documents on the BOF website.
There is a proxy voting form for those 
who can’t attend the AGM in person, 
to be returned to BOF by 23 March.
It would be in your interest to vote.

CompassSport Cup Qualifier.
The event planned for this coming weekend (13 March) at 
Timble Ings, organised by CLARO has been postponed 
because of a waterlogged parking field. It is hoped to 
reschedule for later. Details to be posted when known.

The Spring Series
These have now started and 
return the competition to the 
daylight. However, dusk soon 
descends for a few weeks yet, 
so an early start is a good idea, 
or if you are a late starter then 
carry a torch. The format will 
be shorter courses and a sprint 
style. The next event will be 
around Crow Park in Keswick.
Because of the nature of the areas the events will be an 
ideal opportunity for a ‘try-out’ of the sport. Bring along a 
friend, colleague or workmate to have a go.
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Orient8....
A new series of four sessions starts this Tuesday, 8 March. 
Ideal for the younger juniors who wish to learn the skills of 
the sport. 18.30 to 19.30pm. All welcome. See website.


